ALABAMA LEGAL NOTICE

Beginning February 1, 2007, the regulation of your telephone service by the Alabama
Public Service Commission will be changed in accordance with provisions of Alabama
Code section 37-2A-4, which limits the commission’s jurisdiction over retail
telecommunications services and bundled service offerings. This is to advise you that the
rates, terms and conditions for the services provided to you by Deltacom/BTI will not
otherwise change and will continue as provided for in individual customer agreements
and company tariffs, as applicable. Company tariffs are posted on our website at
www.deltacom.com. Also, additional information is available on the website or you may
call Customer Care.

These important changes in Alabama law for telecommunications services include, in
part:

Limited regulation of retail services —

Section 37-2A-4(g): Beginning Feb 1, 2007, the commission shall not have any
jurisdiction...or authority...over any retail telecommunications service or any
existing bundled offering, except over (i) basic telephone service and optional
telephone features and (ii) existing contract offerings, which were entered into
prior to August 1, 2006, for the duration of those contract offerings, unless
otherwise agreed to by the affected customer.

Section 37-2A-4(h): Tariffs for the services remaining subject to the
commission’s jurisdiction shall remain valid and in effect until the date its
jurisdiction ceases as stated in subsection (g), and until the last existing contract
offering has expired or has been replaced by a new contract offering.

Deltacom/BTI provides services to their Alabama customers pursuant to the terms and
conditions of applicable tariffs and individual customer contracts, including the terms and
conditions of service that are available for review on our website located at
http://www.deltacom.com or
http://www.deltacom.com/docs/AFS%20TERMS%20and%20CONDITIONS.pdf or a
copy of which may also be obtained by calling Customer Care.




